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DRAFT
Dear Ed:
Thank you for your letter of April 29, 1975,

Normally, commercial attaches in our embassies overseas
collect information on foreign businesses, and this information

is made available to American businessmen through tﬁe
Department of Commerce. However, because Puerto Rico is

a commonwealth, the State Department does not maintéin facilities

there.

The Department of Com;merc.:e does have a field office in San Juan,
and the informa tion you are seeking, if it has be’en collected,

would be available at that office. It would be quicker for you to
directly conta;:t that office. For your convenience. I have set forth
below the address and telephone number of the director of that office.

Enrique Vilella, Director

District Office

United States Department of Commerce
Room 100

Post Office Building

San Juan, Puerto Rico 00902
809-723-4640
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With warmest regards,



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 6, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JAY FRENCH

FROM: PHIL BUCHEN« w%)‘

Here is a request from a close friend

of the President and mine for information
from the State Department. Is this a
matter we can refer to the State Depart-~
ment? If so, to whom should it be
referred?

Attachment




UNION BANK AND TRUST COMPANY

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION
200 OTTAWA N.W.,
GRAND RAPIDS, MICHIGAN 49502

EDW&ES"{;:REY April 29, 1975

Mr. Philip W. Buchen
The White House
Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Phil;

Centennial Corporation and/or Foremost Insurance Company
are negotiating for the sale of mobile home trailers with
Jose Benitez, Benitez & Associates, Inc., San Juan, Puerto
Rico,

Following is a quotation from a letter outlining his back-
ground:

'""The Benitez family is one of the most well known and highly.
regarded families on the island of Puerto Rico. Jose himself
has been heavily involved in politics most of his life and knows
a number of influential people in Washington, South America,
the Caribbean islands and Central America. Below is a list
of several of the political positions he has held:

Executive Secretary to the Floor leader of the
Majority of the Puerto Rican Senate,

Executive Assistant to the Secretary of Justice
of Puerto Rico,

Executive Secretary of the Democratic Party of
Puerto Rico,

A Chairman of the Puerto Rican delegation to the
National Democratic Convention,
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Mr. Philip W. Buchen
April 29, 1975
Page Two

President of the Democratic Party of Puerto Rico,

A member of the Mayors Committee on Puerto Rican
Affairs of the City of New York,

Co-Chaixjman of the Democratic Convention of the
State of New York,

Undoubtedly, the most important position he has held was
Deputy High Commissioner of the U.S.A. in the Pacific

Islands during the Kennedy Administration. "

‘Would it be possible to have the State Department give me
a report on the integrity of this Company?

Very be gards,
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